
COMMITTEE ON AGING 

Monday, July 6, 2020 - 8:30 AM 

Behringer Room - JE Hamilton Community House, 1520 17th Street 

 

MINUTES 
 

 

I. Call to Order 

II. Roll Call 

Attendee Name Title Status Arrived 

RuthAnn Hearley Board Member Present  

Richard Langman Board Member Present  

Gerald Lyons Board Member Present  

Donna Reilly Board Member Present  

Bette Roidt Board Member Present  

Lenore McDonough Board Member Present  

Bill LeClair Councilmember Present  

Jerome Schubring Board Member Present  

David Schmaling Board Member Absent  
 

 

Cathy Ley, ADRC of the Lakeshore Director - Excused 

Parks and Recreation Director - Position Currently Vacant 

Tammy Desten, Senior Center Supervisor - Present 
 

III. Minutes 

Committee on Aging February 3, 2020 meeting minutes were presented. Motion to approve 

by Jerry Schubring. Second by Lenore McDonough. Approved and accepted. 

 

No Quorum March 2 

No Meetings April 6, May 4 and June 1 due to COVID-19 

IV. Input from Public 

N/A 

V. Correspondence & Press 

N/A 

VI. Committee Reports 

a. ADRC of the Lakeshore - Cathy Ley 

Cathy Ley submitted information to share at the meeting. Copies were distributed. ADRC 

staff assistance has been available to help the public though out the pandemic. All in person 

group activities and classes are cancelled though July 31, 2020. Homebound Meal Delivery 

will continue with added precautionary measures. Congregate Dining Sites continue to be 

closed. Pick-up meal program is available for seniors 60 and older. Virtual Support Groups 

are available. 
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b. City Council - Bill LeClair 

Bill LeClair shared Cobblestone Hotel & Suites is scheduled to open at the end of the month. 

Culvers construction has been delayed due to Covid-19, the corporate offices have been 

closed during the pandemic.  The stormwater retention pond project was discontinued due to 

cost. Riverside Foods building addition is almost complete, potential for additional jobs. City 

Council is working on a temporary ordinance for outdoor cafes. City of Two Rivers cut 

$300,000 from the remaining 2020 budget.   

c. Recreation Department Programs 

No Report - New Director Terri Vosters will start on Monday, July 13 

d. Senior Center - Tammy Desten 

Tammy Desten discussed the nutrition program changes. Additional delivery routes are 

needed with the increase in meal recipients.  Increased Mishicot from 2 to 3 routes and Two 

Rivers from 3 to 4 routes. Home delivered meal recipients have been receiving a cold lunch 

bag in addition to the hot meal through a state program since April 20. The cold lunch bag 

meal program expanded to curbside pick up in June. Congregate noon lunch remains 

suspended at this time. Foot care appointments have resumed with additional precautions. 

The center will be offering a few classes and activities with a reduced amount of attendees, 

pre registration and sanitizing procedures in place. Members can schedule rides with the 

TRUST car three days a week.  

e. TRIAD - Dave Schmaling 

No Report 

VII. New Business 

a. Committee Bylaws 

The May 6, 1974 Committee on Aging Bylaws, along with a proposed draft of updated 

Bylaws were distributed for review. The committee will discuss any modifications at the 

August 3, 2020 meeting.  

VIII. Adjournment 

Next meeting August 3, 2020 


